RANGER REPORT
July
Hello!

Has everyone recovered from celebrating the 4th yet? We sure had a great time at the lake! We saw quite a few new faces! Thank you for coming out! Our overnight fishing has really been catching the big cats. 44 were caught Saturday night! SSS stink bait was what they were using. During the day cats are being caught on shrimp, shad and night crawlers. Bass are now hitting black jitter bugs on the top water in the morning, brown and watermelon swim baits later in the day. Our bass catch and release is showing great results! This past weekend many 3-4 lb bass were caught and a few even larger. We want to thank everyone for releasing the bass. Our fishery is improving with your efforts! Crappie were hitting green or black jigs topped off with a minnow. Best bite has been in the evening. With the temps now hitting 100 outside, if you fish during the day, cast to the shady areas along drop offs. With the lake level up the shoreline has lots of cover to try also. Please remember absolutely no driving allowed on the south side. You may occasionally see employees driving the south side cutting the grass, emptying trash or working on the docks. Also please remember absolutely no pets allowed.  Come on out and enjoy the lake and property!


